
From: Cary Chamblee
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
cc: earlmeyer@bellsouth.net; George Booth; Chris Christner; John Curtis; 

Don Fuller; Dr. Lou Jolley - CLEM. U; Fritz Lunde; Yodda Pierce; 
Ken Rillings; Charles Smith; Susan Corbett; Bob Guild; Allyn Schneider; 

Subject: Comments on S.384-DHEC Restructuring
Date: Monday, October 05, 2009 11:48:37 AM
Attachments: Water Committee Letter.doc 

Martha 
 
I was asked by the Sierra Club Water Committee Chairman, Mr. Earl 
Meyer, to forward the attached comments from his committee on S.384 - 
DHEC Restructuring. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to present comments.  
 
Cary 
 
--  
Cary D. Chamblee 
3010 Gervais Street 
Columbia SC 29204 
Mobile 803-606-1224 
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September 5, 2009

Senator Danny Verdin, Chairman


Restructuring Subcommittee

Senate Medical Affairs Committee

Post Office Box 142

Columbia, SC  29202

Dear Senator Verdin:

In July 2007 the Sierra Club Water Committee was invited to speak at a meeting of the DHEC Board regarding the unhealthy and dangerous condition of South Carolina’s surface waters. In our presentation we explained in considerable detail the extent and severity of water pollution in our state. The Board members appeared to be astonished. It appeared to us that the Board was oblivious to these problems and had never been told about this pollution by DHEC management. The DHEC Board was not governing DHEC at all, but is simply accepting what the DHEC department heads present to them. It is no wonder that the Commissioner, Earl Hunter, would like this to continue.


Separately, at Senator Alexander’s request in 2007, the Sierra Club Water Committee made a study of the effectiveness of South Carolina’s DHEC as compared to the Environmental Departments of Georgia, North Carolina, Tennessee and Kentucky using their own Section 305(b) biennial reports to the U.S. Congress as the basis of comparison. The governance of these other departments seemed to be producing much better results than South Carolina’s. All states have problems trying to keep their waterways clean, but using the statistics they presented, these states seemed to be doing a much more effective job and South Carolina could learn from them. Senator Alexander forwarded this report to several Senate committees. 


The following are but two examples of DHEC failures.  All states spend large amounts of money determining which waterways are dangerous. Tennessee, Kentucky and North Carolina forthrightly post warning signs against swimming or wading where a waterway is polluted with fecal material or the fish aren’t edible due to mercury accumulation. This is done to warn their citizens of the dangers posed by these polluted water conditions.  DHEC, at that time, did not place signs at swimming locations, boat landings or bridges! Embarrassed by our revelation, DHEC has now erected a few signs, but not nearly enough to adequately warn the public of the dangers of coming in contact with polluted water or eating fish with accumulations of mercury. There is little recognition of the seriousness of this problem or any leadership from the DHEC Board to correct it.  


Georgia, in their Section 305 report, stated that “The pollution impact on Georgia’s streams has radically shifted over the last two decades. Streams are no longer dominated by untreated or partially treated sewage discharges (which produced dangerous recreational situations) and little or no oxygen and little or no aquatic life.” As our Committee  has reported,  in a number of presentations all over South Carolina, using DHEC reports as our basis, our state has had 10 discharges of untreated sewage from municipal sanitary sewer systems each and every week between 1997 and 2007. The average discharge size was 18,000 gallons of untreated sewage most of which ended up in public waterways. In 2009, we are still allowing large discharges of untreated sewage into public waterways; a problem that Georgia corrected two decades ago. There has been no outcry or leadership about correcting this situation from the DHEC Board.


South Carolina deserves more effective leadership and governance of its Environmental Department that would allow the taxpayer/voter to hold someone directly accountable for the performance of this huge, expensive but largely ineffective department of state government.


The South Carolina Chapter of the Sierra Club is very concerned about the quality of the waters of South Carolina. Water is key to continuing our quality of life and it serves all citizens to work to keep our waters clean for recreation and other purposes. Members of the S.C. Sierra Club Water Committee have been investigating pollution in the waterways of S.C. since the early 1990’s and have researched and collected a large resource of information and data. If our organization can be of assistance please contact us, we look forward to being part of the effort to restore clean water to our state.


Sincerely, 

Earl Meyer


Earl Meyer, Chair


Sierra Club Water Committee


South Carolina Chapter ∙ 1314 Lincoln Street, Suite 211∙ PO Box  2388, Columbia, SC 29202 


              http://myscsierra.org/chapter/  ∙  Phone  803-256-8487 ∙ Fax 803-256-8448
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September 5, 2009 
 
Senator Danny Verdin, Chairman 
Restructuring Subcommittee 
Senate Medical Affairs Committee 
Post Office Box 142 
Columbia, SC  29202 
 
Dear Senator Verdin: 
 
In July 2007 the Sierra Club Water Committee was invited to speak at a meeting of the 
DHEC Board regarding the unhealthy and dangerous condition of South Carolina’s 
surface waters. In our presentation we explained in considerable detail the extent and 
severity of water pollution in our state. The Board members appeared to be astonished. 
It appeared to us that the Board was oblivious to these problems and had never been 
told about this pollution by DHEC management. The DHEC Board was not governing 
DHEC at all, but is simply accepting what the DHEC department heads present to them. 
It is no wonder that the Commissioner, Earl Hunter, would like this to continue. 

Separately, at Senator Alexander’s request in 2007, the Sierra Club Water Committee 
made a study of the effectiveness of South Carolina’s DHEC as compared to the 
Environmental Departments of Georgia, North Carolina, Tennessee and Kentucky using 
their own Section 305(b) biennial reports to the U.S. Congress as the basis of 
comparison. The governance of these other departments seemed to be producing much 
better results than South Carolina’s. All states have problems trying to keep their 
waterways clean, but using the statistics they presented, these states seemed to be doing 
a much more effective job and South Carolina could learn from them. Senator Alexander 
forwarded this report to several Senate committees.  

The following are but two examples of DHEC failures.  All states spend large amounts of 
money determining which waterways are dangerous. Tennessee, Kentucky and North 
Carolina forthrightly post warning signs against swimming or wading where a waterway 
is polluted with fecal material or the fish aren’t edible due to mercury accumulation. 
This is done to warn their citizens of the dangers posed by these polluted water 
conditions.  DHEC, at that time, did not place signs at swimming locations, boat 
landings or bridges! Embarrassed by our revelation, DHEC has now erected a few signs, 
but not nearly enough to adequately warn the public of the dangers of coming in contact 



 

with polluted water or eating fish with accumulations of mercury. There is little 
recognition of the seriousness of this problem or any leadership from the DHEC Board 
to correct it.   

Georgia, in their Section 305 report, stated that “The pollution impact on Georgia’s 
streams has radically shifted over the last two decades. Streams are no longer 
dominated by untreated or partially treated sewage discharges (which produced 
dangerous recreational situations) and little or no oxygen and little or no aquatic life.” 
As our Committee  has reported,  in a number of presentations all over South Carolina, 
using DHEC reports as our basis, our state has had 10 discharges of untreated sewage 
from municipal sanitary sewer systems each and every week between 1997 and 2007. 
The average discharge size was 18,000 gallons of untreated sewage most of which ended 
up in public waterways. In 2009, we are still allowing large discharges of untreated 
sewage into public waterways; a problem that Georgia corrected two decades ago. There 
has been no outcry or leadership about correcting this situation from the DHEC Board. 

South Carolina deserves more effective leadership and governance of its Environmental 
Department that would allow the taxpayer/voter to hold someone directly accountable 
for the performance of this huge, expensive but largely ineffective department of state 
government. 

The South Carolina Chapter of the Sierra Club is very concerned about the quality of the 
waters of South Carolina. Water is key to continuing our quality of life and it serves all 
citizens to work to keep our waters clean for recreation and other purposes. Members of 
the S.C. Sierra Club Water Committee have been investigating pollution in the 
waterways of S.C. since the early 1990’s and have researched and collected a large 
resource of information and data. If our organization can be of assistance please contact 
us, we look forward to being part of the effort to restore clean water to our state. 

Sincerely,  

Earl Meyer 

Earl Meyer, Chair 
Sierra Club Water Committee 
 

 



From: klm1641 klm1641
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: DHEC bill number S.384
Date: Thursday, October 08, 2009 2:15:16 PM

I want to comment on the bill placing the governor in charge of  DHEC.    
The governor should be in charge of the agency
 
 
Thank you
Linda Kelly
170 Lakeshore Drive
Leesville,  SC  29070

mailto:klm1641@isp.com
mailto:/O=FIRST ORGANIZATION/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=SMediComm


From: Michael Baker
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: H.3199
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 9:13:33 AM

To combine mental health and substance abuse counseling would be a horrible 
mistake.  Both require completely different skill sets, different certifications, etc.  
While in some cases there are co-existing issues that require knowledge of both 
mental health and substance abuse, substance abuse in particular is an entirely 
different animal/discipline than standardized mental health practices.  Anyone with a 
BA or Master’s can become a mental health counselor.  It takes years of 
supervision, education and understanding to become a certified addictions 
counselor.  Please take the word of a front-line staff and DO NOT combine/merge 
DMH/BHSA.

mailto:MDBaker@charlestoncounty.org
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From: Bill Gilmer
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: H.3199
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 4:50:05 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee of the 
Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba Circle Park 
Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance abuse services under a 
reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in  education, health 
and human services, yet our State's provider system for the treatment of substance 
abuse disorders is actually a role  model for the nation and has been federally 
recognized for providing quality services in a fiscally responsible and productive 
manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, non-profit 
providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services.  
Combining this department with Mental Health and Continuum of Care could very 
well endanger the structure of the system currently in place, and will most certainly 
add layers of bureaucracy that will actually increase costs and damage the 
quality of services currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered 
national recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.   
 
When this organizational approach was implemented in the states of North 
Carolina, Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health services.  
This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, which brings me to the 
most important reason why I am against placing Substance Abuse Services under a 
new Department of Behavioral Health.  The citizens of our state who suffer from 
the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the taxpayers 
of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, hospitalizations and drug 
related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 100 healthy, drug-free babies have 
born as the result of just ONE of the treatment programs available, potentially 
saving millions of dollars.   
 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families becoming whole 
again, children growing up in healthy environments, employees becoming 
productive, and citizens contributing to the betterment of their community and our 
state. 
 
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 

mailto:BGilmer@circlepark.com
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Services from the proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a 
separate entity as a nationally recognized leader.
 
Respectfully,
Bill Gilmer
601 Gregg Ave.
Florence, SC
843-664-3905



From: Pat Truluck
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Concerns
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 4:51:48 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee of the 
Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba Circle Park 
Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance abuse services under a 
reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in  education, health 
and human services, yet our State's provider system for the treatment of substance 
abuse disorders is actually a role  model for the nation and has been federally 
recognized for providing quality services in a fiscally responsible and productive 
manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, non-profit 
providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services.  
Combining this department with Mental Health and Continuum of Care could very 
well endanger the structure of the system currently in place, and will most certainly 
add layers of bureaucracy that will actually increase costs and damage the 
quality of services currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered 
national recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.   
 
When this organizational approach was implemented in the states of North 
Carolina, Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health services.  
This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, which brings me to the 
most important reason why I am against placing Substance Abuse Services under a 
new Department of Behavioral Health.  The citizens of our state who suffer from 
the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the taxpayers 
of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, hospitalizations and drug 
related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 100 healthy, drug-free babies have 
born as the result of just ONE of the treatment programs available, potentially 
saving millions of dollars.   
 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families becoming whole 
again, children growing up in healthy environments, employees becoming 
productive, and citizens contributing to the betterment of their community and our 
state. 
 
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 

mailto:PTruluck@circlepark.com
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Services from the proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a 
separate entity as a nationally recognized leader.
 
Respectfully, 
Pat Truluck
452 Millstone Road
Florence, SC 29505
843-679-0592 



From: Margaret Poston
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: h.3199
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 4:51:50 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee 
of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance 
abuse services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in  education, 
health and human services, yet our State's provider system for the 
treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model for the 
nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality services in a 
fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, non-profit 
providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and Continuum of 
Care could very well endanger the structure of the system currently in place, 
and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy that will actually increase 
costs and damage the quality of services currently provided.  It will "muddy" 
a system that has garnered national recognition for strong outcomes and 
accountability.   
 
When this organizational approach was implemented in the states of North 
Carolina, Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal 
block grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, which 
brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing Substance 
Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health.  The citizens 
of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of 
incarceration, hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County 
alone, over 100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just 
ONE of the treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of 
dollars.   
 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of 
families becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy 
environments, employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to 

mailto:MPoston@circlepark.com
mailto:/O=FIRST ORGANIZATION/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=SMediComm


the betterment of their community and our state. 
 
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services from the proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a 
separate entity as a nationally recognized leader.
 
Respectfully,

Margaret Poston
601 Gregg Avenue
843-664-3936
 



From: Teresa Dennis
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: DAODAS
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 4:52:55 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee 
of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance 
abuse services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in  education, 
health and human services, yet our State's provider system for the 
treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model for the 
nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality services in a 
fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, non-profit 
providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and Continuum of 
Care could very well endanger the structure of the system currently in place, 
and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy that will actually increase 
costs and damage the quality of services currently provided.  It will "muddy" 
a system that has garnered national recognition for strong outcomes and 
accountability.   
 
When this organizational approach was implemented in the states of North 
Carolina, Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal 
block grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, which 
brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing Substance 
Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health.  The citizens 
of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of 
incarceration, hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County 
alone, over 100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just 
ONE of the treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of 
dollars.   
 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of 
families becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy 
environments, employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to 

mailto:TDennis@circlepark.com
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the betterment of their community and our state. 
 
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services from the proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a 
separate entity as a nationally recognized leader.
 
Respectfully, 
 
Teresa Dennis
PO Box 564
Johnsonville, SC  29555
843-664-3972  work



From: Brenda Hamilton
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am 

writing to express my concern and stro
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 4:56:23 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee 
of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance 
abuse services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in  education, 
health and human services, yet our State's provider system for the 
treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model for the 
nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality services in a 
fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, non-profit 
providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and Continuum of 
Care could very well endanger the structure of the system currently in place, 
and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy that will actually increase 
costs and damage the quality of services currently provided.  It will "muddy" 
a system that has garnered national recognition for strong outcomes and 
accountability.   
 
When this organizational approach was implemented in the states of North 
Carolina, Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal 
block grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, which 
brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing Substance 
Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health.  The citizens 
of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of 
incarceration, hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County 
alone, over 100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just 
ONE of the treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of 
dollars.   
 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of 
families becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy 
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environments, employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to 
the betterment of their community and our state. 
 
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services from the proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a 
separate entity as a nationally recognized leader.
 
Respectfully, 
 
Name Circle Park BHS/BGH
Address 601 Gregg Ave
Phone Number 843-665-9349



From: David Gray
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am 

writing to express my concern and str
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 5:16:54 PM

 Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am writing 
to express my concern and strong objection as an employee of the 
Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba Circle 
Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance abuse 
services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  When this 
organizational approach was implemented in the states of North Carolina, 
Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, 
which brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing 
Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health. 
The citizens of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars. 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state.It's imperative to exempt 
The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services from the 

mailto:DGray@circlepark.com
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proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a separate 
entity as a nationally recognized leader. Respectfully,NameAddressPhone 
Number 
 
David Gray 
843-664-3915 
Ext 315 



From: Teena Carpenter
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am 

writing to express my concern and stro
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 5:23:39 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am writing to 
express my concern and strong objection as an employee of the Florence 
County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba Circle Park 
Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance abuse 
services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  When this 
organizational approach was implemented in the states of North Carolina, 
Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, 
which brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing 
Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health. 
The citizens of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars. 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state.It's imperative to exempt 
The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services from the 

mailto:TCarpenter@circlepark.com
mailto:/O=FIRST ORGANIZATION/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=SMediComm


proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a separate 
entity as a nationally recognized leader. 
 
Respectfully, 
Teena Carpenter, MS, CACP 
490-H Third Loop Rd. 
Florence, SC 29505 
(843)601-2496 



From: Nicki Nichols
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am 

writing to express my concern and stro
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 5:26:40 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am writing to 
express my concern and strong objection as an employee of the Florence 
County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba Circle Park 
Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance abuse 
services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  When this 
organizational approach was implemented in the states of North Carolina, 
Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, 
which brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing 
Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health. 
The citizens of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars. 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state.It's imperative to exempt 
The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services from the 
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proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a separate 
entity as a nationally recognized leader. Respectfully, Nicki 
Nichols,601 Gregg Avenue, Florence, SC 29502 
843-665-9349, ext 342 



From: dennis young
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
cc: Gayle Peek; 
Subject: H. 3199
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 5:58:43 PM

Attn Senator Danny Verdin,
 
Please note that I OPPOSE the Behavioral Health Sevices Act that recently 
passed the house and is now under review by your senate subcommittee.
I am very familiar with the current system of mental health delivery and 
know that the governor appointed MH Commission and the State MH 
Commissionner arrangement along with the strong advocacy groups in SC 
are well established and that they sincerely and effectively represent the 
recipients of MH services here in SC. 
EXCESS GOVERNMENT CONTROL not unlike the national health care 
proposals being pushed nationally is NOT what we need. Why fix 
something that isn't broke?? 
Respectfully submitted,
Dennis M. Young
Board Member
Greenville Co. Mental health
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From: Rick McBride
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: H.3199 Proposed Bil
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 8:03:47 AM

 Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am writing 
to express my concern and strong objection as an employee of the 
Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba Circle 
Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance abuse 
services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  When this 
organizational approach was implemented in the states of North Carolina, 
Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, 
which brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing 
Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health. 
The citizens of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars. 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state.It's imperative to exempt 
The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services from the 
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proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a separate 
entity as a nationally recognized leader. Respectfully, 
Richard R. McBride, M.Ed., LPC, CACII 
Chair, SCAADAC Certification Commission 
SCAADAC Board Member 
Director, Clinical Services 
Chrysalis Center Substance Dependence Residential Program for Mothers 
with children, Circle Park Behavioral Health Services 
1430 S. Cashua Drive, Florence, SC 29501 
843-673-0660  ext. 214 



From: Lisa Wisnoski
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am 

writing to express my concern and stro
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 8:03:47 AM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee 
of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance 
abuse services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in  education, 
health and human services, yet our State's provider system for the 
treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model for the 
nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality services in a 
fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, non-profit 
providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and Continuum of 
Care could very well endanger the structure of the system currently in place, 
and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy that will actually increase 
costs and damage the quality of services currently provided.  It will "muddy" 
a system that has garnered national recognition for strong outcomes and 
accountability.   
 
When this organizational approach was implemented in the states of North 
Carolina, Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal 
block grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, which 
brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing Substance 
Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health.  The citizens 
of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of 
incarceration, hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County 
alone, over 100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just 
ONE of the treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of 
dollars.   
 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of 
families becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy 
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environments, employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to 
the betterment of their community and our state. 
 
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services from the proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a 
separate entity as a nationally recognized leader.
 
Respectfully, 
 
Lisa Wisnoski
601 Gregg Avenue
Florence, SC 29501
8436659349



From: Billie Poston
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am 

writing to express my concern and stro
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 8:19:32 AM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee 
of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance 
abuse services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in  education, 
health and human services, yet our State's provider system for the 
treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model for the 
nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality services in a 
fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, non-profit 
providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and Continuum of 
Care could very well endanger the structure of the system currently in place, 
and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy that will actually increase 
costs and damage the quality of services currently provided.  It will "muddy" 
a system that has garnered national recognition for strong outcomes and 
accountability.   
 
When this organizational approach was implemented in the states of North 
Carolina, Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal 
block grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, which 
brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing Substance 
Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health.  The citizens 
of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of 
incarceration, hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County 
alone, over 100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just 
ONE of the treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of 
dollars.   
 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of 
families becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy 
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environments, employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to 
the betterment of their community and our state. 
 
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services from the proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a 
separate entity as a nationally recognized leader.
 
Respectfully, 
 
Billie Poston
2315 Claussen Rd., Florence, SC
843-669-6054



From: Barbara Dease
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary,
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 8:38:33 AM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary, 
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee 
of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance 
abuse services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  When this 
organizational approach was implemented in the states of North Carolina, 
Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, 
which brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing 
Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health. 
The citizens of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars. 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state.It's imperative to exempt 
The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services from the 
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proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a separate 
entity as a nationally recognized leader. 
 
Respectfully, 
Barbara Dease 
729 S Friendfield Rd 
Scranton, SC 29591 
843-389-7797 



From: Thelma Alexander
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Objection to Reorganized Dept. of Behavioral Health
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 9:03:05 AM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee 
of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance 
abuse services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  When this 
organizational approach was implemented in the states of North Carolina, 
Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, 
which brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing 
Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health. 
The citizens of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars. 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state.It's imperative to exempt 
The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services from the 
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proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a separate 
entity as a nationally recognized leader. Respectfully, 
 
Thelma W. Alexander 
2841 Hermitage Lane 
Florence, SC  29501 



From: Renee Tedder
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am 

writing to express my concern and stro
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 2:18:27 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am writing to 
express my concern and strong objection as an employee of the Florence 
County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba Circle Park 
Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance abuse 
services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  When this 
organizational approach was implemented in the states of North Carolina, 
Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, 
which brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing 
Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health. 
The citizens of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars. 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state.It's imperative to exempt 
The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services from the 
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proposed restructuring. It should continue to operate as a separate 
entity as a nationally recognized leader. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
Renee Tedder 
5707 Langston Rd 
Timmonsville, SC 29161 
843-346-0893 



From: Randy Cole
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Opposed to H3199
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 9:19:48 AM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as the Chief Operating 
Officer of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba. 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's Department of Alcohol 
and Other Drug Services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
We currently have 66 employees and served 1,653 individuals in fiscal year 2008-
2009.  These individuals are from all levels of the socio-economic and age groups.  
All of these individuals are scattered in and out of our communities.  With most 
presenting their problems to us as Alcohol or Drug related issues.  My clinical staff 
are licensed and recognized on the State and National levels by accrediting bodies 
that require extensive knowledge in the field of Alcohol and Other Drugs.  Our 
office is a not for profit agency and have been in business since 1973 with little to 
no County or Municipal support.  The State and Federal dollars we receive are used 
to strengthen the services we provide to a unique population.  Our office is active 
within our Emergency rooms and has directly helped to reduce bed times in the 
hospitals.   We have National Accreditation through Commission on Accreditation of 
Rehabilitation Facilities (CARF) and are licensed by DHEC.  We have high standards 
defined and expected in the input, processes, and outcomes for persons we serve.
 
Our agency operates a fully occupied 16 bed Residential Treatment Center for 
Women with Children up to the age 10.  This program is one of four in our State 
that provides extended long-term treatment for dependent women designed to 
provide a nurturing community for these women to live on-site with their children 
during the entire treatment process.  The children residing at the center receive 
professional support and counseling while their mothers gain a new chance at life.  
Since the opening of this unique program we have had over 100 babies born 
substance free.  We also operate a Men's Recovery Residence that maintains a fully 
occupied 16 bed facility which serves men who lack a supportive environment, 
while reducing the strain on community resources of law enforcement, social 
service providers, and hospital emergency rooms.
 
Our outpatient program serves a large population which includes our Offender 
Based Programs that help divert offenders from the criminal justice system, family 
therapy, Adolescent services for at risk youth and Alcohol Drug Safety Action 
Program (ADSAP) to help those persons convicted of DUI violations.
 
The prevention services are a strong tie in the community and are evidence based 
and help educate the youth in our schools and the community to increase their 
perception of risks of using alcohol, tobacco, and other drugs: as well as increasing 
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positive decision making skills.  Just in Florence County alone we do prevention 
groups to help Children and families deal with divorce.  We collaborate with 
Florence Rotary Clubs to provide a ten week curriculum called Rotarians in Drug 
Deterrence Education (RIDDE).  We provide outreach and education for HIV/AIDS.  
We train law enforcement on the trends in underage use of substances and are 
constantly providing presentations and training to our community.
 
I say all of this to let you know these services is a vital part of the Florence 
Community.  Circle Park BHS is dedicated to provide these services.  They deal not 
only with symptoms of abuse and addiction, but with their cause.  Their overall 
effectiveness hinges on the successful integration and coordination of each one 
stemming from all services we provide including the ones mentioned above.
 
If these services are jeopardized we will have a potential failing system much like 
some of the State Agencies that are constantly financially bailed out by the State.  
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse 
Services from the proposed restructuring because it threatens a proven system that 
works for our Community.
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Randy Cole 
Chief Executive Officer 
Circle Park BHS 
601 Gregg Ave 
Florence, SC 29501 
Phone: 843-665-9349 
Fax: 843-667-1615 
www.circlepark.com
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From: Susan Davis
To: smedicomm@scsenate.gov r; 
Subject: Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am 

writing to express my concern and str
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 2:38:14 PM

 Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary I am writing 
to express my concern and strong objection as an employee of the 
Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba Circle 
Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance abuse 
services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  When this 
organizational approach was implemented in the states of North Carolina, 
Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation of federal block 
grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes in mental health 
services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of South Carolina, 
which brings me to the most important reason why I am against placing 
Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of Behavioral Health. 
The citizens of our state who suffer from the disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars. 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state.It's imperative to exempt 
The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse Services from the 
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proposed restructuring. It should continue 



From: Joe Feleppa
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
cc: Gene Hogan; 
Subject: Restructuring Bill H.3199
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 2:40:51 PM
Attachments: Joe Feleppa.vcf 

I was asked by Gene Hogan in Senator Verdin's office to send this e-mail in support 
of the restructuring of the Department of Mental Health, The Department of Alcohol 
and Other Drug Abuse Services and the Continuum of Care, under a newly created 
cabinet-level agency called the Department of Behavioral Health Services (bill 
H.3199).  
 
I believe that this bill is a way to help ease the overload of behavioral health 
patients in our Emergency Rooms across the state by creating a better coordinated 
system of care among agencies.  As someone who has worked in the Behavioral 
Health Field for over 35 years, I have seen our system of care crumble over the 
past 10 years, to the point where we are truly in crisis.  
 
As the Director of Behavioral Health Services at AnMed Health in Anderson, I have 
seen a tremendous increase in the number of these patients presenting to our 
Emergency Department, because the services that our state once provided have 
been severely curtailed and/or eliminated.  Unless we do something different on 
the state level, these problems will continue to increase and further the burden on 
our already stressed Emergency Departments.
 
Thank you in advance for your consideration of my comments.  If there is anything 
I can do to provide additional information, please do not hesitate to ask.
 
Sincerely,
Joseph Feleppa, MSW, LISW-CP
 
 
Joseph Feleppa, MSW, LISW-CP 
Director 
AnMed Health Behavioral Health Services 
800 N. Fant St. 
Anderson, SC 29621 
864-512-2191 (Phone) 
864-512-1796 (Fax) 
E-Mail: Joe.Feleppa@anmedhealth.org
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From: Johnny Willis
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Substance Abuse and Behavioral Health
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 3:33:51 PM

Dear Senators Verdin, Jackson, Thomas, Hutto, and Cleary 
 
 
 
I am writing to express my concern and strong objection as an employee 
of the Florence County Commission on Alcohol and Other Drug Abuse, dba 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services, in placing our State's substance 
abuse services under a reorganized Department of Behavioral Health. 
 
South Carolina all too often lags behind the rest of the nation in 
education, health and human services, yet our State's provider system 
for the treatment of substance abuse disorders is actually a role  model 
for the nation and has been federally recognized for providing quality 
services in a fiscally responsible and productive manner. 
 
This is, in large part, due to the unique delivery system of private, 
non-profit providers overseen by The Department of Alcohol and Other 
Drug Abuse Services.  Combining this department with Mental Health and 
Continuum of Care could very well endanger the structure of the system 
currently in place, and will most certainly add layers of bureaucracy 
that will actually increase costs and damage the quality of services 
currently provided.  It will "muddy" a system that has garnered national 
recognition for strong outcomes and accountability.  
 
 
 
When this organizational approach was implemented in the states of 
North Carolina, Florida and Georgia the result was the re-appropriation 
of federal block grant funds meant for addiction treatment to fill holes 
in mental health services.  This would be a tragedy for the state of 
South Carolina, which brings me to the most important reason why I am 
against placing Substance Abuse Services under a new Department of 
Behavioral Health.  The citizens of our state who suffer from the 
disease of addiction. 
 
Did you know that for every $1 spent on substance abuse treatment, the 
taxpayers of SC save $7.46 on the related costs of incarceration, 
hospitalizations and drug related crime?  In Florence County alone, over 
100 healthy, drug-free babies have born as the result of just ONE of the 
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treatment programs available, potentially saving millions of dollars.  
 
 
 
For every dollar saved, there are the immeasurable gifts of families 
becoming whole again, children growing up in healthy environments, 
employees becoming productive, and citizens contributing to the 
betterment of their community and our state. 
 
 
 
It's imperative to exempt The Department of Alcohol and Other Drug 
Abuse Services from the proposed restructuring. It should continue to 
operate as a separate entity as a nationally recognized leader. 
 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Johnny R. Willis 
Circle Park Behavioral Health 
601 Gregg Avenue 
Florence, SC  29501 
843-664-3919 
 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Johnny R. Willis 
MS, LPC, NCC, MAC, SAP 
Senior Counselor 
Circle Park Behavioral Health Services 
601 Gregg Avenue 
Florence, SC  29502 
843-664-3919 
www.circlepark.com 
 
 



From: CAROL D ROACH
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Proposed Restructuring H.3199 Bill
Date: Wednesday, October 07, 2009 6:27:32 PM

In regards to the proposed restructuring H.3199 Bill, I feel that the current 
system of operation of DAODAS as a cabinet agency and its 301 system 
providers are more than sufficient in meeting the needs of the South 
Carolinians. It is imperative that adequate funding be available for 
DAODAS and the 301 system providers in which I believe would be 
diminished or drastically reduced further under this restructuring bill. In 
addition, it is imperative that mental illness and substance abuse not be 
considered as interchangeable. Clear guidelines should be set so that these 
two agencies distinctively treat respective illnesses. Therefore, I request for 
the subcommittee to exempt substance abuse services from being placed 
under the proposed Department of Behavioral Health H.3199 Bill.
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From: Elizabeth
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
cc: "J T Martin"; 
Subject: Please accept this late letter from a parent who tried to email this by Oct 5th. the file could not be opened.
Date: Thursday, October 08, 2009 8:49:57 AM
Attachments: JT MARtin letter to Senate medical affairs.pdf 

<<...>> 
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From: Nancy Mitchum
To: Senate Medical Affairs Committee Mailbox; 
Subject: Senate bills s.384, H.3199, and H.3314
Date: Tuesday, October 06, 2009 9:02:51 AM

I am writing in regards to senate bills s.384, H.3199, and H.3314 involving 
the restructuring of DHEC as well as the county disabilities boards. As a 
member of the community with many friends who have special needs 
children one of our biggest fears is that the 'system will fail' them.  We 
actively participate in our churches program to integrate special needs 
children into our childrens programs and watch the struggles that these 
parents have.  Currently, the children in this population have their services 
coordinated through the early intervention department of their local 
disabilities board. According to the information I have received, the 
aforementioned bill along with H.3199 and H.3314 would involve 
integrating the special needs boards into a department which would also 
include behavioral health and mental health and would also place this 
newly formed department under the control of the governor via the 
department's named commissioner. This brings about concern 1) because 
each of these areas of health is broad enough in scope individually that 
placing them together would likely result in each of them not getting the 
required attention/funding that it needs, and 2) because more control by 
the governor will likely lead to instability and/or inconsistency. By this I 
mean, each time a new governor is elected, the funding for this 
department will most likely change depending on his/her opinion on the 
importance of this board. Even our current governor has just signed a bill 
to replace Babynet with Firststeps.  This alone is an example of how the 
governor would have too much control.  I have personally watched how 
Babynet and Firststeps have made EVERY difference in childrens lives.
 
There are currently 700,000 people with disabilities in South Carolina, but 
very few advocates for their well-being.  Even this year, the only daycare 
in the Low Country capable of taking care of children with disabilities was 
closed due to all of the recent 'budget cuts'.  Please do not take even 
more away from our children.   
  
Please take these thoughts into consideration when reviewing these bills, 
but most of all, please listen to the families. Thank you for your time and 
attention in this matter.
 
Mr. and Mrs. Fulton J. Mitchum
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103 Dehay Street
Moncks Corner, SC  29461
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